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           NEWSLETTER- MARCH 2014 
 

NEXT MEETING:  Tuesday March 4, 2014. 6:30PM at Hall of Nations. This is Shrove Tuesday 

so Rachel, Eileen and Terry G. will be serving English pancakes before the meeting. There will 

be pancake-tossing races after the meeting!!!!   

 

LADIESô AUXILIARY LUNCHEON:  Wednesday March 12, 2014, noon, at the Hall of Nations, 
hosted by House of Germany. Men invited too. Cost is only $4 per person. It is always a great 
meal and good fellowship. 
  

        MEMBER NEWS 

Harry Hipwell:  A celebration of life will to be held Saturday March 1, 2014 at 1PM ï Elks Lodge, 

1400 E. Washington Ave, El Cajon, 92019. Family has invited members to attend. 

 

Tony Hayward:  Sadly, Tony passed away in January, missing his 100th birthday by 2 months. 

No detail available yet- Les Travis has requested information from the family to share in the next 

newsletter. 

 

Meeting minutes: The February minutes have been mailed or emailed with this newsletter to 
save time. Please read so that they can be approved (with any corrections needed) at the March 
meeting.  
 
Birthdays for March:   Shirley, Arya, Mel, Becky, Steve W, Jill, Keith. 
 
Anniversaries in March:    Ernie/ Gill celebrating 55 years together. 
 
New Cottage Display: Ernie has put together an excellent and fun folder of information ï stop 
by the cottage to check it out. 
 
Hosting changes: Motions were passed at last meeting to increase the amount hosts can take 
towards food donated to $10 and anyone hosting 8 times in the calendar year will get a free 
Christmas party ticket. (Fran will submit to HPR Bylaws committee to approve the amount 
change). 
 
House of England Village Fete:    Sat. April 12th, 2104. See flyer on page 3.   
 
House of England Lawn Program: Sun. April 13th, 2014. See flyer on page 4. 
 
The committee has been great putting these two events together. All members are urged to 
come, join in the fun and help out. Volunteers are needed to bake goods for sale in the cottage 
and to dress up, mingle with visitors, and help serve teas, etc. 
 
Call Fran if you have a canopy, large table and/or metal teapots you can loan for the events. 
 
 
NOTE: March 30th is Mothering Sunday in England and beginning of British summer time.
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HOSTING AND HOSTESSING AT THE COTTAGE 
 

Thank you to our volunteers. 

Call our hosting chairperson, Eileen Ford to volunteer for future dates. 760-940-8835 

Commitment is from 12 noon to 4PM, providing light refreshments and milk (teabags and sugar are 

provided) and chatting with the visitors. Donations are accepted for upkeep of the cottage. 
(Cottage must have the doors open a minimum of 4 hours between 12:00 noon and 5:00pm) 

 

Feb 2     Steve/ Meegan/Will/ Hilary 

Feb 9     Dottie/ Fran 

Feb 16    Roy/Eileen 

Feb 23    Fran/Kathy/Chris/Paul 

 

Mar 2      Steve/ Beryl/ Fran 

Mar 9      Lory/ Fran 

Mar 16    Terry C / Beryl 

Mar 23     Fran/Charlotte/Chris/Paul 

Mar 30     Shirley/ Maureen 

 

PLEASE VOLUNTEER-CALL EILEEN! 

Fran will work with anyone hosting for the first time to show how we do it! 

 

Reminders: It is acceptable to take $10 per host from the donations towards cost of milk and food- 
just let the Treasurer know for accounting purposes.  
 

Also, please let Fran know if you notice that any supplies need to be replenished. 
 

House of England Lapel Pins: These are on display at the cottage. If a visitor donates to obtain 
one, please let Mel know when turning in the donations money. (Pins are $4 each). 
 

 

Interested in joining House of England? 
Print a membership application from the website (www.houseofengland.org/member) or get one at the cottage 
on a Sunday afternoon and mail with check for $12 made out to the House of England to membership 
chairperson, Terry Carpenter, 3955 Violet Street, La Mesa, Ca 91941. 
 

ééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééé 

 

Occasionally, visitors play the piano. Here are two very talented ones. 

http://www.houseofengland.org/images/hoe_membership_app_2013.pdf
http://www.smittenbybritain.com/wp-content/uploads/2009/11/devonshirecreamtea.jpg
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At the International Cottages, Balboa Park  
2191 W. Pan American Road San Diego, CA 92101  

HOUSE OF ENGLAND 

Presenting 

An English Village Fete 

Saturday, April 12, 2014, 12:00 noon to 4:00pm 
Featuring-Shakespeare Play by Shakespeare Society and Richard Lederer 

       -Deed of Arms demonstration & Chivalry speech by Chivalry Today group 

       -Music from the 1964 British Invasion and ones since! 

 
featuring God Save the Cuisine Foods 

 for Sale and 

Cream Teas with scones from 

Shakespeareôs Corner Shoppe 
with a cuppa tea (of course!) 

Come Celebrate the food and cultures of England! 
Contact person: Fran Weekley at 619-262-5512 fweekle@cox.net 

 

 

See Jane Austen Society, Victorian Ladies group, 

Stonehenge Presentation, English Train Exhibit, 

Costumed characters, 

Brass Rubbing Activity for children and much more 

Auditory Illusion-

by Steve Waller, 

Ph.D. 
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HOUSE OF ENGLAND 

Presents 

The Lawn Program 

At the International Cottages 

Balboa Park 
2191 W. Pan American Road 

San Diego, CA 92101 
                  Sunday, April 13, 2014 

                   12:00 noon to 4:00pm 
           Stage performances, 2:00 pm to 3:00 pm 

              featuring San Diego Costume Guildôs 

              Costume Parade, Shakespeare 

              SocietyðScene from a play, andé. 

 

FOOD SALES 

featuring God Save the Cuisine Foods 

 for Sale 

and home-baked treats with a cuppa tea (of course!) in 

the cottage 

Baja Bugsð 

San Diegoôs finest band 

playing 

BEATLES music 

Come Celebrate the food and cultures of England! 
Contact person: Fran Weekley at 619-262-5512 fweekle@cox.net 
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Shrove Tuesday was once known as a "half-holiday" in Britain. It started at 11:00am with the 

ringing of a church bell. On Pancake Day, "pancake races" are held in villages and towns across the United 

Kingdom. The tradition is said to have originated when a housewife from Olney, Buckinghamshire, was so busy 

making pancakes that she forgot the time until she heard the church bells ringing for the service. She raced out 

of the house to church while still carrying her frying pan and pancake. The pancake race remains a relatively 

common festive tradition in the UK, especially England, even today. Participants with frying pans race through 

the streets tossing pancakes into the air and catching them in the pan whilst running. 

 

The most famous pancake race, at Olney in Buckinghamshire, has been held since 1445. The contestants, 

traditionally women, carry a frying pan and race to over a 415-yard course to the finishing line. The rules are 

strict: contestants have to toss their pancake at both the start and the finish, as well as wear an apron and a scarf. 

Traditionally, when men want to participate, they must dress up as a housewife (usually an apron and a 

bandanna). The race is followed by a church service.  

Since 1950, the people of Liberal, Kansas, and Olney have held the "International Pancake Day" race between 

the two towns. The two towns' competitors race along an agreed-upon measured course. The times of the two 

towns' competitors are compared to determine a winner overall. After the 2009 race, Liberal was leading with 

34 wins to Olney's 25. A similar race is held in North Somercotes in Lincolnshire, England. 

Scarborough celebrates by closing the foreshore to all traffic, closing schools early, and inviting all to skip!! 

Traditionally, long ropes were used from the nearby harbour. The town crier rings the pancake bell, situated on 

the corner of Westborough (Main Street) and Huntress Row. 

The children of the hamlet of Whitechapel, Lancashire keep alive a local tradition by visiting local households 

and asking "please a pancake", to be rewarded with oranges or sweets. It is thought the tradition arose when 

farm workers visited the wealthier farm and manor owners to ask for pancakes or pancake fillings.  

 

 
PRACTISE YOUR PANCAKE TOSSING! We will have races and a 
competition at the March 4th meeting- be there!!!!

http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Olney,_Buckinghamshire
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Buckinghamshire
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Church_bell
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Frying_pan
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/England
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Liberal,_Kansas
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Kansas
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/North_Somercotes
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Lincolnshire
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Scarborough,_North_Yorkshire
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Town_crier
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Whitechapel,_Lancashire
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Lancashire
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/File:EnglishPancakeRace.jpg
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Harold Robert Hipwell:  1926 - 2014 |  
 

Hipwell, Harold Robert 01/16/1926 ~ 12/11/2013 EL CAJON -- It is with much sadness we announce the 

passing of our father, Harold Robert Hipwell, on December 11, 2013. Harry has joined his beautiful wife of 63 

years, Mary Ann, and they will be dancing together in Heaven.  
 

Harry was born in Wallasey, England on January 16, 1926 to Reginald and Margaret Hipwell. During the war, 

he worked at Cammell Lairds building ships for the war effort. He also served in the British Merchant Marine 

and was able to travel the world. 
 

 He met the love of his life, Mary Ann Greer, in 1947 at the Tower Ballroom in New Brighton and they were 

married in 1949. In 1952, they immigrated to Victoria, Canada where he worked at Yarrows Limited. In 1959, 

the family immigrated to San Diego, where he worked at Nassco. In 1997 he established, Acme Iron, a family 

run business until his retirement in 1997. He was involved with the San Diego Management Council, Society of 

Naval Architects, and Nassco Management Club. He taught Ship Fitting at City College for 25 years.  
 

He was President of the Trafalgar Club, Irish Club and belonged to the House of England where he and Mary 

enjoyed putting on lawn shows. He was a member of the Elk's Lodge and sang in numerous chorus events 

throughout the county. 
 

 He loved sailing, playing golf with his old cronies, dancing and singing. He always had a joke, a song to sing or 

a story to tell! We will remember his infectious laugh.  
 

But most of all he will be remembered for how proud he was of his children, grandchildren and great-

grandchildren. Nothing brought him greater joy than seeing his children strive and grow in the good old USA. 

Harry leaves behind his six children, Robert, Susan, Laverne, Martin, Paul and Peter, and their spouses, 20 

grand- children and 29 great- grandchildren.  
 

A Celebration of Life will be Saturday, March 1, 2014, at 1:00 p.m. at the Elks Lodge, 1400 E. Washington 

Ave., El Cajon, CA 92019. 
 

Published in U-T San Diego on Feb. 16, 2014 
 

From Fran, 

I have heard much about Harry and Mary being involved with House of England for many years. They were a 

great couple and full of fun. I did not meet them until 2007. What impressed me most about Harry was his great 

and very touching dedication to Mary through her final years. His love for her shone through, even as the days 

got more difficult. We all loved his jokes, his singing, and his sense of humour. 

 

                         

                                 

http://www.legacy.com/memorial-sites/elks-lodge/?personid=169690449&affiliateID=1241
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Our joyful memories of Harry were in the  

Frighftul Follies group we had each year at our House of England Christmas parties and along  with Mary and the rest of 

the crew they kept us all "laughing in the aisles". Harry was a great entertainer, always ready with a song and a joke (and 

always clean of course!) 

Harry also entertained us at the La Mesa Senior Center singing group each week. We knew when he came in the door we 

could expect a rendition of Al Jolson (on bended knee when he was able) and end up with a joke. He always brightened 

the evening for us.  

Harry was also a very considerate man. Very kind to everyone and concerned about their welfare. His devotion to Mary 

was an example of how great a man he was. Doug and I will miss his telephone calls when he would enquire about how 

his day was going. 

Harry was one of the best! 

Doug & Hilda 

Bingo! 


